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MAY/JUNE NEWSLETTER

voted Trinity High School the Best Private High School
in the state of New Hampshire!      #ProudPioneers

The Class of 2025 has served
as the embodiment of what
it means to be a Pioneer for
the past four years. Their
faith, determination,
friendship, and resilience
during challenging times
has been unparalleled. As
they depart for universities
and jobs around the world,
we send them on their way
knowing they will make the
Trinity community proud.

Save the date! Trinity’s
annual Golf Tournament will
take place on August 1 .
Join us for a round of golf
followed by a luncheon.
More information on Pg. 8
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HOMECOMING
Mark your calendars for
October 11  and 12 . More
information to come!
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For the second consecutive year, the readers
of the New Hampshire Union Leader have
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symbol of who they are and  their journey at
Trinity, as well as a reminder of their
responsibility to carry the light of Christ into
the world.

On the evening of Wednesday, June 4th,
the senior class gathered at the St. Anselm
Abbey for Baccalaureate Mass, celebrated
by Bishop Peter Libaci. This treasured
tradition brought families and friends
together to bless our graduates as they
prepare to leave Trinity High School and
begin the next chapter of their lives. 

In his homily, Bishop Libaci reminded the
graduates of the gift of attending Trinity,
the sacrifices their parents made to get
them there, and the importance of the
education they received not just
academically, but spiritually, forming their
souls to live for Christ.

The following evening, as the sun set over
Richard Powers Memorial Field, the seniors
walked across the stage during the
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THE EMBODIMENT OF PRIDE, SPIRIT & TRADITION
Senior year is an emotional and exciting
time, and for the Class of 2025, it was no
different. Over the last four years, these
students faced many challenges, including
the global COVID-19 pandemic, a major
campus construction project, the institution
of uniforms, and the loss of friends. As the
year drew to a close, a series of final events
allowed for reflection, sadness, joy, and hope.

The Annual Senior Day of Reflection, led by
Campus Ministry, allowed them to spend the
day together, sharing memories and prayer
before attending prom that night. The Senior
Farewell Mass brought students, teachers,
and the community together for one last
weekly celebration of the Eucharist, and an
opportunity to honor the Class of 2025.

After the Mass, the newly formed Pioneer
Spirit Club announced Meghan Schmidt as
the recipient of the inaugural "Lincoln
Award" award recognizing her infallible spirit,
leadership and devotion to the Trinity
community. Mrs. Michael and her yearbook
team presented the dedication to the
yearbook to Mr. Sievers. Special recognition
was also given posthumously to our former
beloved French teacher, Megan Guerra, to
whom this year’s edition was also dedicated
for her incredible legacy.

Finally, the seniors received candles
decorated by their family and friends, a 
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THE EMBODIMENT OF PRIDE, SPIRIT, & TRADITION CONTINUED
 Commencement Ceremony. In his address,
President Nathan Stanton left the Class of 2025
with these words: "Prioritize what matters
most. Keep your life in balance. And never
forget who you are and where you come from.”

Congratulations and may God bless the Class
of 2025!
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ONCE A PIONEER ALWAYS A PIONEER
PHOTOS BY CHRIS LACASSE
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A NIGHT TO REMEMBER

Thank you to our sponsors & other supporters: Brady Sullivan Properties, Meconi Financial Management &
Advisory - Ameriprise Financial Services, Edson Family, Celebrations Catering, Edward Jones (Carla Beck), Auburn

Pitts, Allegra, Knights of Columbus, Wyatt Family, Davey Family, Cook Family, Sylvan Learning, Perfect Ten
Training, State Farm Insurance, Wells Fargo (Josh Wright), Barrett Family, St. Marys Bank, CMC, Feren Family, M &
T Bank, Tolby Family, Bouchard Family,  Sprectrum Marketing, Martignetti Companies, Dwayne Page, Got Gutters
& Construction, Puritan Backroom, Scott Tardiff, Durant Family, Mansfield Golf, Campbell Family, Candia Woods,

Intervale Country Club, ANEWU Medical Spa, Corey Bergeron, Tali McBride, Raynor Garage Door, Spoton, The
Chicago Bears, The Pittsburg Steelers, The Boston Red Sox, Preito Family, Mulcahy Family, Lynn (Desrochers)

Harrington, The Laundry Lady NH, Dan Mullen, Gameday Men's Health Nashua, Bad Brgr, The Zoo Health Club,
Victory Auto Repair & Fleet Services

On Saturday, May 17th, Trinity and St.
Joe’s hosted our Annual Gala. This year

the gala had a twist. Instead of our
traditional Kentucky Derby Gala, the

schools invited the Flying Ivories from
Boston and enjoyed an unbelievable
evening night of music, impromptu

karaoke, and fellowship. 

With your support, our schools raised
well over the goal of $50,000. Our

community is incredibly grateful for
the generosity of the parents, alumni

and friends of our schools. 
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DANCING THE NIGHT AWAY AT MURPHY’S

Prom 2025
Juniors and Seniors enjoyed a

memorable evening on May 24th at
Murphy’s Taproom & Carriage House!

 
Congratulations to the entire Prom

Court and especially  this year’s Prom
King Ryan Ashooh and Prom Queen

Madeleine Souza! 
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MOURNING THE LOSS OF ANOTHER PIONEER
On April 20th, Trinity lost another member of our
school community junior, Lauren Maria Basco
Souza. Lauren is the daughter of 1989 graduate,
Dr. Kevin Sousa and Dr. Maria Basco. Lauren's
sister, Madeleine is a member of the 2025
graduating class and younger sister Adrienne
Class of 2027.  

Lauren was a bright, conscientious, and diligent
student, recognized with multiple academic
awards, including the Ed Houle Memorial
Academic Athlete Award, the St. Joseph
Regional Junior High Outstanding Student
Award, and the Bishop Libasci Outstanding
Student Scholarship in 2022. Lauren maintained
her ranking of 1st in her class at Trinity High
School for three consecutive years and was
recently elected Vice President of the National
Honor Society. She was a member of the
National English Honor Society, DECA, Chorus,
and Book Club. Lauren served as a Student
Ambassador throughout high school and an
Orientation Leader in her junior year. Lauren was
also a member of the 40A Robotics Team,
finishing 8th place at the 2025 NH/VT State
Tournament. Lauren was known for her
generosity in sharing her knowledge and skills,
always wanting to help fellow students succeed.

Please continue to keep the entire Sousa family
in your thoughts and prayers.  
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Do you own a business or are
involved in a business that would
be interested in sponsoring this
year's tournament? 

Invite them to be a sponsor for the
2025 tournament. With a number
of sponsorship levels, it is a great
way to promote your business or
service while supporting our
schools.
 
For more information, contact
Denise Brewitt, Director,
Institutional Advancement at
603.668.2910 Ext. 226 or
dbrewitt@trinity-hs.org.

SPONSORSHIPS

CLICK TO PURCHASE TICKETS

Date: Friday, August 1, 2025
Registration: 7:15am
Shotgun Start: 8:00am
Team Size: Up to 4 players
Cost: $170 per golfer, $680 for a foursome
Additional Details: A luncheon will be
provided following the tournament

https://e.givesmart.com/events/GOD/
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Each year we spend an evening
celebrating the accomplishments of
our students! At Trinity, we believe in

the importance of celebrating
academic excellence, character, and

faith. Congratulations to all of our
students who received awards,

scholarships and medals. 

Valedictorian
Madeleine Souza (University of California)

Salutatorian
Tyler Welch (University of Massachusetts

Amherst)

Ali Auger (Boston College)
Veronica Broketa (Trinity College Dublin)

Brooke Pearson (Emerson College)
Desmond Lee (Bard College)

Xavier Prieto (Northeastern University)
Ana Bernazzani (University of New

Hampshire)
Sarah Harrison (St. Anselm College)

Lila Peterson (University of Pittsburgh)

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR TOP
10 FROM THE CLASS OF 2025!



UNION LEADER READERS’
CHOICE AWARDS
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Click Here to RSVP Today! Click Here to RSVP Today!

https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/awx7Ks58D?authToken=__token__
https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/awx7Ks58D?authToken=__token__
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NATIONAL HONORS SOCIETY

NATIONAL ENGLISH HONORS SOCIETY
On Tuesday, May 20 , eligible members of
the sophomore and junior classes were
inducted into  the “Pioneers of Poetry and
Prose” chapter of the National English
Honor Society, which celebrates the
academic brilliance of high school students
worldwide, igniting their passion for English
language arts. 

th

Keynote speaker, Lisa Jackson, a content
strategist and local writer, spoke to
members and inductees about the power of
their words and ability to find their own
unique voice in a world filled with many. 

Congratulations to all the new inductees on
this hard earned accomplishment. 

The Triune chapter of the National Honor Society formally inducted thirty new members
from the sophomore and junior classes on Tuesday, May 20th. Membership in the NHS has
been deemed a true mark of student achievement for over 100 years, with students
recognized not only for their academic prowess and achievement, but rather for their true
and authentic character, capacity for leadership, and devotion to service. These thirty
pioneers serve as the embodiment of Trinity’s values of pride, spirit, and tradition. 
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BATTLE OF THE DECADES WINNERS
The Battle of the Decades is a friendly, participation-based competition to see which
decade can rally the most support. While we saw tremendous generosity from all of our
decades, the decade from Trinity with the most participation in this challenge was 1980.
Thank you all for your participation!

Kick off summer right! Alumni, parents, and friends of Trinity and St. Joe's are invited to a
fun evening at Auburn Pitts hosted by the Giampetruzzi Family! 

A NIGHT FOR TRINITY & ST. JOE’S

Buy Tickets

https://www.facebook.com/auburnpitts?__cft__[0]=AZUqSuDkbiq9yM2-X93JAgJ5AXcCOjgYps95s332NxFhFfsl4Z1cbsMXyYV8AceL3nGRgZqfu9cjS_Z9eLMNGD-q-Hp6C5tH003eYNcBpeoRfGzd-yIbiBUemeCqzVNthBykdIPX8MOGSCei5vzR4obZgNHGzZlIMInv2fBGPRXu_yQxHdhoRQO0OqTCfEyW5LagRx2nDbdrfcK76bjCCCdZ&__tn__=-]K-R
https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/u9C3AbddE?authToken=__token__&fbclid=IwY2xjawK9DrNleHRuA2FlbQIxMABicmlkETFreWp5ZlJiMFNlcHZZWlR0AR4U-Rj9wSP11q45FiVpmWYiei2f95YkPDUMsxd9j_dQgDX3bqAHazn2ChOK-g_aem_nAR5VxjG6xY_XzW16NcLNw
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CELEBRATING EXCELLENCE IN ATHLETICS
The Trinity High School athletic program is an
important part of the rich tradition that our school
has enjoyed since 1970.  Through athletic
competition, our young women and men test their
leadership, skills, and endurance in ways not
possible in the classroom alone. On June 1st, we got
the opportunity to celebrate our athletes during our
Athletic Awards Night. Congratulations Pioneers!



Domenic Canny
Endicott College-Football
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SIGNING DAY FOR OUR SENIOR ATHLETES
Our seniors who are continuing their athletic endeavors next year signed their
commitment letters at the conclusion of our Athletic Awards Night ceremony.

Sonny Dubuque
Dean College-Men’s Soccer

Tristan Hasselbach
Rivier University-Baseball

Mackenzie Goldstein
Pfeiffer University-
Women’s Soccer

Logan Whitney
Post University-Baseball

Kylie Laroche
Marymount Manhattan

College-Dance Major

Olivia Wheeler
Rivier University-Women’s

Lacrosse

CONGRATULATIONS PIONEERS!



Dear Class of “65”,

    Our 60th reunion is Saturday, September 20 at the Puritan Backroom. Just two days
ago, June 5 , I had the pleasure to decorate the area for the class 2025 at the Football
field at Derryfield park. Wow, as the large 2025 balloons waved their salute to the
latest graduates, we too did the same …..60 years ago ! Much water has flowed under
the BBHS bridge since we were set out to see the world . Our various rivers have
traveled the world . For some the journey was much too short . We went to college, a
job , or fought in Vietnam . Now I invite you to pause your journey and reunite with
your fellow travelers for 4 hours . We had 71 classmates attend 10 years ago. We hope
to have at least 50 . As always, your spouses/ significant others , are welcome . We
need their beauty to make up for our rough edges !

Trinity High is helping with the logistics for this reunion by processing our check and
credit cards . They also have a line to add some extra $$$$ for scholarships. Please
consider making a contribution. All of us here , are who we are today by those who
influenced our early lives. BBHS certainly had a huge impact on me . I hope you feel
the same way ! Look forward to seeing you soon to break bread , partake of our
favorite beverage, re-live a few distant memories , but most importantly, enjoy the
friendship of each and every one of you.

Sincerely, 
Paul Godbout & The Reunion Committee (Brian Francis, Art Boucher, Dennis Roy,
 & Art Lawrence)
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A NOTE FROM THE BRADLEY BOYS OF 1965

C L I C K  H E R E  T O  
P U R C H A S E  T I C K E T S  

( $ 7 5  e a c h )

https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/mRcRHUFBt?authToken=__token__
https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/mRcRHUFBt?authToken=__token__
https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/mRcRHUFBt?authToken=__token__
https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/mRcRHUFBt?authToken=__token__
https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/mRcRHUFBt?authToken=__token__
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CLICK HERE TO 
PURCHASE

TICKETS ($75 each)

CLASS OF 1990
25 YEAR REUNION

Date: Oct. 24th
Time: TBA

Location: Derryfield 
Country Club

Date: Oct. 11th
Time: 6:00-11:00pm
Location: Derryfield 

Country Club

Contacts:
Brent Kiley

603-506-4485
brent.a.kiley@ampf.com

James ‘JP’ Harris
603-785-2454

james.harris3@comcast.net

CLASS OF 1995
30 YEAR REUNION

CLASS OF 2015
10 YEAR REUNION

Contact: 
Luke Testa

603-247-4474
luke_testa@harvard.edu

Date: TBA
Time: TBA

Location: TBA

Contact: 
Jo McKone

jomckone@yahoo.com

https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/mRcRHUFBt?authToken=__token__
https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/mRcRHUFBt?authToken=__token__
https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/mRcRHUFBt?authToken=__token__
https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/mRcRHUFBt?authToken=__token__
https://trinityhighschool.factsmgtadmin.com/form/mRcRHUFBt?authToken=__token__
mailto:brent.a.kiley@ampf.com
mailto:james.harris3@comcast.net
mailto:luke_testa@harvard.edu
mailto:jomckone@yahoo.com

